Intercollegiate Consortium for a Master’s of Science in Nursing
Southeastern Louisiana University, McNeese State University, University of Louisiana Lafayette
MEETING MINUTES

Deans’ Advisory 

Date and Time of Meeting:	March 16, 2011 9:30 AM to 2:00 PM 

MEMBERS PRESENT: 	UL Lafayette: Dr. Gail Porrier, Dr. Melinda Oberleitner, Dr. Paula Broussard, Dr. Donna Gauthier
				SLU: Dr. Ann Carruth, Dr. Susan Pryor, Dr. Lorinda Sealey
				MSU: Dr. Peggy Wolfe, Dr. Valarie Waldmeier	
					
	AGENDA ITEMS
	ACTION/DISCUSSION
	ACTION/ PLAN

	I.     Call to Order
	The meeting convened, initiated by Dr. Poirrier @ 9:30 AM

	The agenda was agreed upon.

	II.    Minute approval
	Dr. Donna Gauthier volunteered to record meeting minutes.

Minutes from May 12, 2011: Dr. Gail Porrier presented for approval.
	Minutes from May 12, 2011 meeting were circulated by Dr. Poirrier Motion to approve made by Dr. Wolfe, seconded by Dr. Waldmeier.  All approved.  

	III.  Curriculum Updates
          FNP
          Nurse Educator
         Adult Psych/MH
	FNP discussion.  Dr. Gauthier reported from curriculum workgroup meetings.  Workgroups are using the AACN 2011 Essentials document.  
Numbers are increasing and there will be a need for more than one section of each major clinical course (N582/682, N583/683, and N584/684).  MSN faculty can oversee clinical groups to maintain a 1:6 faculty:student ratio.  Adjuncts may need to be utilized.  

Nurse Educator discussion.  Dr. Gauthier reported for curriculum workgroup meetings.   Workgroups are using the AACN 2011 Essentials document.  The workgroups will be called together later this semester to continue their work.  

Adult Psych/Mental Health discussion:  Dr. Waldmeier presented the proposal for phasing out the Adult concentration and moving forward with creation of the Family Psych/Mental Health NP concentration.  Dr. Waldmeier presented data collected by Dr. Tari Dilks, ICMSN Psych/MH NP Director.  Curriculum offerings will have to include a course in Psychotherapy.  
Dr. Dilks created a 5-semester plan where content from NURS 509/609 is weaved throughout the clinical courses; and a 6-semester plan where students are required to take NURS 509/609.  The ICMSN Curriculum committee voted to accept the 6-semester plan.  
Dr. Poirrier asked about community resources for pediatric psychiatry that each coordinator will have to ensure.  

Dr. Wolfe asked the group if any community leaders were inquiring about the CNL degree.  Members noted that no community members are asking about this degree.
	All revised syllabi will be completed by March 23.  Dr. Gauthier (ICMSN Curriculum Committee Chair) will send out a revised Fall 2011-Spring 2012 MSN booklist by March 23.  
Summer courses will utilize current syllabi and booklist.  

Dr. Oberleitner will explore stipends for Nurse Educator students through the BOR.  


Dr. Broussard moved to accept the 6-semester Family Psychiatric/Mental Health concentration curriculum plan.  Dr. Pryor seconded; unanimous approval.

Dr. Waldmeier will prepare the report for curriculum change to send to LSBN.  

	IV.  Post-MSN Certification
	Dr. Poirrier noted that in September of 2010 she wrote to Dr. Bourg, CINC chair, regarding moving towards getting BOR approval for Post-MSN certification programs.  Information from the BOR indicated that Post-MSN certification programs must graduate 9 students per year.  Dr. Poirrier will get clarification about whether we can count graduate across the consortium or per institution and if the completion rate is a 3-year average.
	The ICMSN Curriculum Committee can continue to work on developing Post-MSN offerings; potential start date for Post-MSN FNP is Fall 2013. 

Dr. Poirrier will seek clarification prior to the 2013 CCNE visit.  

	V.  CIPR
	The CIPR is due December 1, 2011.  Dr. Gauthier shared the timeline.  Coordinators have not started writing the report yet.  
The official template will be received in late June from CCNE; ok to use current template to begin writing.
The NTF report was done in one month and this report is similar.  Student outcomes will need to be revised based on new AACN Essentials.  SELU is working on Nurse Executive Curriculum.  
Timeline:  May 1        First draft due to Deans
                 August 1     Revisions by Deans complete
                October 31  Final draft to Deans

	Dr. Gauthier will send deadlines to coordinators to get faculty CVs before end of semester and to set up workgroups.  

	VI.  SCH Production Discussion
	Graduate Coordinators provided Dr. Bourg (CINC Chair) with SCH data.  However, clinical course load was not clarified.  

	Agreement that more discussion about SCH production is needed by CINC.

	VII.  Planning for Spring GFO/ICMSN Retreat
	Faculty from each campus appreciated getting together at last year’s retreat.  Another retreat is being planned.  
It was suggested that the agenda should include breakout sessions according to concentrations for general faculty discussion.  
	Date of retreat:  May 5 at ULL Lite Center.  9:30am to 12 noon to include lunch.
Dr. Poirrier will create agenda to include:  
Welcome from ICMSN Chair of GFO Dr. Warner
Enrollment update (Dr. Pryor)
Technology update (Drs. Carruth and Sealey)
Program Evaluation Update (Dr. Waldmeier) 
Curriculum Update (Dr. Gauthier)
Quality Matters Update (Dr. Broussard)
After lunch, Dean’s Advisory Meeting

	VIII.  First Draft of Summer and Fall 2011 Teaching Schedule 
	Draft of summer and fall schedules was circulated.  SELU will ask Dr. Tillman regarding offering NURS 509/609 in summer 2011.  Dr. Sealey will inform other coordinators.  
Fall schedule is still under development.  
Because of the increased numbers in the FNP concentration, and the NTF guideline of 1:6 faculty to student ration, the Coordinators are looking at the increased faculty needs for those courses.  The question was asked:  Can MSN faculty serve as clinical faculty in these courses?
	Deans request the fall 2011 schedule of classes as soon as it is completed by the Coordinators.  




Dr. Poirrier will contact NTF for clarification 

	IX.  Other
	Dr. Poirrier announced that CCNE is not longer affiliated with CHEA.  This does not affect our accreditation.  
	If there is any mention in ICMSN documents of CHEA in association with CCNE, this must be deleted.  

	
	Draft ICMSN Brochure was reviewed.  Editorial changes were suggested. 
	When changes complete, Dr. Carruth will forward to Deans Advisory.  

	V. Adjournment
	
	



Respectfully Submitted by:  Donna Gauthier, Recorder
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